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Open Letter to the University from Faculty Senate 

The faculty at the University of Southern Indiana wholeheartedly embraces the university’s 

mission to prepare individuals to live wisely in a diverse and global community, and condemns all 

racist, sexist, homophobic, xenophobic, and other bigoted forms of hate speech and actions.  

The intense and sometimes incendiary invective that led up to the 2016 election is still with 

us. The election is over, but the problematic issues that divide our nation, our families, and our 

campus remain. Despite recent calls that we might simply and easily put all of our differences 

behind us, we recognize that it is our right and responsibility as members of our various 

communities to continue to debate and discuss these issues. But our conversations must not descend 

from well-reasoned arguments about the problems that face us to intolerable attacks against each 

other. 

We affirm and uphold the constitutional right to the freedom of speech, and we recognize 

that the U. S. Supreme Court has supported that right on numerous occasions, including cases that 

have involved the use of hate speech. But we also understand that such speech is never effective in 

debate. Hate speech never helps us solve our problems. It only creates additional problems, fostering 

a climate of prejudice, harassment, and fear—a climate that is antithetical and detrimental to a free 

and democratic society. 

We believe that USI can and should serve as a leader in our region, our state, and our 

communities, demonstrating the ways in which a free and open dialogue that is mindful and tolerant 

of our differences can foster critical thinking and lead to creative solutions to the problems that we 

face. We actively seek opportunities to partner with a range of diverse people and have been 

encouraging civility in a number of programs that will continue across campus to help ensure that 

our campus and our communities remain free of discrimination and harassment in any of their forms. 


